
Superintendent’s PIE
May 13, 2021

5:00 P.M.
Remote Meeting Held on Zoom

I. Superintendent Brad Crozier began the meeting by welcoming the
community members present, passing along a few updates, and
explaining the procedures for the meeting.

1. Mr. Crozier thanked everyone who helped the District celebrate
teacher and nurse appreciation week. The contributions were
many and staff very much appreciated the outpouring of thanks.

2. Superintendent Crozier informed everyone on the call that SPS
has passed 20,000 individual COVID-19 tests administered.

3. End of the year activities are now being planned. The District is
working with PTOs and each school to carry out celebrations
that have been adjusted to continue to meet safety guidelines.

4. Planning continues on this summer’s SMILE program.
Invitations continue to be sent to families to participate. The
District still awaits a passing vote at Town Meeting to fund the
program.

5. CDC guidelines in regards to COVID-19 continue to evolve.
Earlier today, the CDC announced that fully vaccinated
individuals need not wear a mask indoors or outdoors, but left
final decision to state and local bodies. SPS will continue to
require masks in all spaces.

6. Mr. Crozier announced a change in the quarantining policy for
SPS. Contact tracing will now occur for any contacts with a
positive case within 6’, but quarantining will only occur when
contact has been made with a positive case within 3’. This will
be communicated in a memo to families soon.

7. On June 10 from 6:30-8:00, SPS will welcome a guest speaker
to present on the topic of educational equity.

8. There will soon be an official groundbreaking on the Loring
Playground, the fourth new, ADA-compliant playground at the
SPS elementary schools.



9. The Curriculum Team is had at work creating teacher
professional development opportunities for the summer break.

The meeting adjourned at approximately 5:15 PM. The next PIE meeting
will be on Friday, June 11, 2021, at 9:30 AM. The remote meeting link will
be sent via email the week of the meeting.


